
 

 

                                                                            
           December 2023  

Dear Members,                                                                                 

It’s nearly the end of 2023 and the committee is pleased to give you the new programme for the first three 
months of 2024. During these winter months coffee mornings and tea afternoons will take place at the 
Migros Metropole Centre, in the restaurant at the 1st floor, unless otherwise indicated.   

The meetings will take place as follows:  

   Thursday, Jan.   4   -  at 10 am, coffee morning 
   Thursday, Jan. 11   - at 2.30 pm, Musée des Beaux Arts La Chaux-de-Fonds : Liliane will  

         give us a guided tour : 75e Biennale and the work of Till Rabus. 
   Thursday, Jan. 18   – at 10 am, coffee morning 

Thursday, Jan. 25  – at 3 pm, tea afternoon in the Athmos Hotel (first floor lounge) 
with a special guest : Mrs Helen Wallimann, who will tell us about her book 
Living in Hotels: Brown’s in London, the Savoy in Cheltenham. A Memoir.  

    
Thursday, Feb.   1   – at 10 am, coffee morning 
Thursday, Feb.   8  – at 3 pm, tea afternoon 
Thursday, Feb. 15  - at 12 pm, meal at the Fleur de Lis restaurant, Grande Rue 1, 

  Le Locle. After the meal we will go to the Musée des Beaux Arts where  
Liliane will guide us around. We will take bus 361 to Le Locle at 11:33 from 
platform A. To book your place for the meal, please phone or e-mail Brenda by 
Feb 11. 

   Thursday, Feb. 22  – at 10 am, coffee morning 
Thursday, Feb. 29 -  at 11.30 am,  AGM and lunch at the restaurant du Grand Pont.  

     Please phone or e-mail Sannemarie by Feb. 25 to book your place. 
    

Thursday, March   7  - at 10 am, coffee morning 
   Thursday, March 14  - at 3 pm, tea afternoon 
   Thursday, March 21 – at 10 am, coffee morning 
   Thursday, March 28 - at 3 pm, tea afternoon at the Athmos Hotel (first floor lounge) 
 
We wish you a happy new year; may 2024 be a wonderful year for you and your families !  

 The committee 

Brenda Girardbille    032 926 70 94     brenda.girardbille@gmail.com  
Liliane Belkoniene   032 968 88 06     lilianebelko@hotmail.com    
Sannemarie Oldenziel   032 913 38 61     sannemarie@hynatec.com                        
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